

WESTCOTES WARD COMMUNITY MEETING

1 OCTOBER 2013

ACTION LOG

NO.	ITEM	ACTION REQUESTED AT THE MEETING
20.	INTRODUCTIONS & APOLOGIES	Everyone welcomed and introductions given. No interests were declared.
21.	ACTION LOG – 25 JUNE 2013	<ul style="list-style-type: none">• 13/13 – Comments can be submitted on the experimental residents' parking scheme, either direct to the Council or via the Ward Councillors..• 13/13 – Ward Councillors to provide figures on the rate of response to the consultation on the experimental residents' parking scheme.• 14/13 – All to note that work to ensure that everyone can access the West End Community Centre is ongoing.• 15/13 – All to note that gazebos can be hired for community events through the Community First Panel.• 19(e)/13 – All to note that the autumn programme by Upstairs at the Western has been published.• 19(h)/13 – All to note that the installation of the new CCTV camera in Bede Park has been delayed due to work by De Montfort university elsewhere on their estate. Ward Members will keep residents updated.
22.	UK CITY OF CULTURE BID	Ward Members to ensure that posters for the Comedy Festival are supplied to businesses on Narborough Road. All residents are asked to sign the petition to keep the remains of Richard III in Leicester if they have not already done so.
23.	PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT MATTERS	All to note that:- <ul style="list-style-type: none">• The voluntary agreement of letting agents is being sought to remove "To Let" notices once properties were let. If this is unsuccessful the Council may consider enforcement action;• Consultation has been undertaken on a new Article 4 Direction on Homes In Multiple Occupation;

NO.	ITEM	ACTION REQUESTED AT THE MEETING
		<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • An application has been received for the student accommodation proposed for 2A Upperton Road to be moved to the rear of the site; • If problems arise with the new off-licence near the Great Western, these can be dealt with through the process for reviewing its licence; • New bollards on Braunstone Gate / Narborough Road have significantly reduced parking on the pavements. • Students from De Montfort University are taking part in a design competition to paint the railway bridge. <p>Ward Members will formally comment on the proposed development in Evesham Road once details of the route to the development are known.</p> <p>The developer for the site in Evesham Road to be asked to make a presentation on the development at the next meeting.</p> <p>A presentation to be made at the next meeting on the expansion of St Mary's School.</p>
24.	CITY WARDEN	<p>Residents to let the City Warden know of gardens becoming untidy through rubbish being left in them.</p> <p>The City Warden to consider if surveillance is needed to combat fly-tipping along the Great Central Way.</p> <p>Residents asked to let Ward Members know if fly-tipping is not removed within 3 – 5 days of it being reported to the Council.</p> <p>All to note that the Council runs a language line service for those who do not speak English.</p> <p>The City Warden to check if rubbish collection times have changed permanently.</p> <p>The City Warden also to see if it is possible to have rubbish bins emptied and streets cleaned on days that Leicester City football club plays at home.</p> <p>The City Warden to present the cleansing schedule(s) for the Ward to the next meeting.</p> <p>The City Warden to investigate vans parking on the double yellow lines at the bottom of Narborough Road.</p> <p>All to note that investigations are being made in to whether sponsorship can be found to provide rubbish bins that compact the rubbish in them. If this is not</p>

NO.	ITEM	ACTION REQUESTED AT THE MEETING
		<p>possible, grant funding may be considered.</p> <p>Ward Members to ask the enforcement team to look in to reports of people drinking in the street near off-licenses.</p>
25.	POLICE ISSUES UPDATE	<p>Residents invited to advise the Police and / or City Warden of incidents of graffiti, (including tags), and street drinking.</p> <p>The Police to note the thanks of residents for the work they are doing.</p>
26.	BUDGET	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Carnival Inspired Fitness (3270) – not supported • The Can Man (3271) – Grant of £700 to Adrian Ablett • Budha FC Local Sunday League Football Team (3272) – Grant of £188 to Peter Hartshorn • Part-time Student and Young Adult Volunteer (3273) – Grant of £400 to Westcotes Street Pastors • A proposal for short-term funding for the new Western Park Gazette to be submitted to the next meeting.
27.	ANY OTHER BUSINESS	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Ward Members to determine if the creation of 20 miles per hour speed zones can be discussed at community meetings before their introduction • Residents were invited to advise Healthwatch of their experiences of health care, both good and bad, and to sign up for e-mailed and / or posted newsletters and updates. • All to note that the fence of the school at the rear of Tesco is to be extended to the top of the mound and the trees there are being thinned to deter groups of drinkers from congregating there. • Ward Members to liaise with officers to ensure that the appropriate utility companies repair the failed service trench in Hinckley Road (near Andrewes Street). • Ward Members to ask officers to replace the slab covered in shingle cement at the start of Hinckley Road (near Narborough Road). • Ward Members to check that signage indicating one-way streets and cycle lanes in roads in the area around Norman Street is clear.

NO.	ITEM	ACTION REQUESTED AT THE MEETING
		<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Residents to note the thanks of Ndi Igbo Leicestershire for the grant of £770 in support of the Iri Ji (New Yam) Festival 2013. Residents encouraged to attend future events. Ndi Igbo asked to submit an evaluation form. • All to note that Fullhurst College hopes to have a greater presence at, and participation in, Community Meetings. Residents are welcome to advise the College of any issues arising in relation to it, or its students, for which feedback will be given. • The Democratic Support Officer to ensure that the pages of future Westcotes Community Meeting agendas are numbered. • All to note that a trial patch walk will be held, possibly in April 2014, as part of a project to make community meetings more relevant. The Partnership and Strategy Officer to report to the next meeting on how other business can also be carried out when patch walks are held. • Residents were invited to complete a feedback form on the changes already made to the Community Meeting as part of the project to make community meetings more relevant.
<p>The meeting closed at 9.10 pm</p>		